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Labour fighting corporate trade deals around the world
250,000 march in Berlin against EU-US trade agreement
British workers mobilizing to save the right to strike 
_____________________________________________
This is a RadioLabour news update recorded on Monday, October 12, 2015. I'm Marc Belanger.
(audio)

Those are some of the 250,000 people who protested in Berlin against a trade deal being negotiated between the European Union and the United States. They are part of a world-wide movement being organized by the labour movement to oppose a number of trade deals designed for multinational corporations. RadioLabour’s senior correspondent, C. Marie Ainsborough has a report.

[Workers and their supporters all over the world are fighting the imposition of secretly –negotiated trade deals which provide corporations with enormous power over national governments. The deals allow for special courts which corporations can use to sue governments if they think a government action has hampered the profit-making potential for greater profits. On Saturday, October 9 nearly 250,000 people marched through the streets of Berlin to oppose a deal between the US and the European Community called the Transatlantic Trade and Investment Partnership – TTIP. In the US and Canada unions are mobilizing against a deal with 11 other Pacific rim countries called the TransPacific Partnership – TPP. In Australia labour is condemning a trade deal with China which is allowing uncertified, lower-paid, workers to come into the country. Sharan Burrow, the General-Secretary of the Interantional Trade Union Confederation has said the deals allow governments to put the interests of finance and big business ahead of ordinary people. The ITUC is the organization which represents national union centres at the world level. This is C. Marie Ainsborough reporting for RadioLabour.]

In the UK the right-wing conservative government has introduced legislation which will make it much more difficult to organize strikes. The government wants to raise the threshold for a successful strike vote to be 50 per cent of the all of the workers in the bargaining unit – counting even those that don’t vote. That’s a threshold bigger than what’s needed in a national election. It also wants to allow temporary employment employees to be used a replacement workers – known in the labour movement as scabs. The British Trades Union Congress – the TUC – is fighting back. As a start it has organized a publicity campaign to remind people that the right to strike is essential for workers trying to win fair wages and working conditions. Here are some of the workers the TUC interviewed. 
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END

And that’s it. International labour news you can use. Follow us on Twitter @radiolabour. I’m Marc Belanger. Thank you for listening. And remember: it’s all about global solidarity.

